

Weekly Newsletter March 9th, 2018

This week we discussed the meaning of a Shamrock and how it represents the "Sign of the Cross" - the Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit. We made them as our art project using a variety of green paper and the children tore the paper in small pieces to decorate their Shamrock. These will be displayed on our classroom bulletin board. Check the Shamrocks out - beautiful!

Religion - We continued our special Lenton lesson. The children identified ways we show love to one another by following in Jesus's footsteps. We also learned that when we do good deeds like chores, being kind to a friend, taking time out to talk to God that we are showing God we love him.

Literacy/Read - This week we continued working on writing our letters and learning their sounds. Our new letters were Q,G,S. Our new "Word Wise" words were dive, surface, huge, tiny, whale & ocean.

Math – For our Lego Math lesson we continued to work together to construct some type of ramp. The children finally were successful building a ramp where their rail car rolled down it. It took some groups a few tries and failures before their ramp worked.

Red Folder

- Letter dot stamping Q & G
- Religion Special Lenton Page 127
- Scholastic Magazine Peep Peep Into Spring
- Spanish Gingerbread Man
- Cloud Projects (Talk with your child about these clouds).
- Invitation to Zach's Birthday Party

Reminders:

- Thursday March 15th Noon Dismissal (Parent/Teacher Conferences)
- Friday March 16th No School (Teacher Regional Curriculum Day) If your child is signed up to participate in the PreK work shop you will receive (2) parent

volunteer hours. So far I have 4 children volunteering and I would like a couple more if possible. Mrs. Hooks and Mrs. Shaw have volunteered to pick up and take home your child if you need help. Contact them if you are interested.

- PreK-B Food Drive for St. Vincent DePaul (Holy Rosary Parish)
- Rice Bowl (send in when your child has filled it up)